[image: image1.png]EheJoumalNcws com

R P






New Rochelle juggles 3 redistricting plans, with North End as key territory

by Ned P. Rauch

April 22, 2011

NEW ROCHELLE — The Queen City of the Sound now has half as many redistricting plans as it has districts.

Before New Rochelle residents are three proposals for redrawing the city's six council districts: one from the Democratic members of the City Council; one from the council's Republican minority; and another from a group of residents including former Assemblyman Ron Tocci and former Mayor Leonard Paduano.

Each plan claims to be the fairest. Each group behind the plans claims to have put politics aside.

Nonetheless, the Democrats' plan draws Republican Richard St. Paul out of District 4, the district he represents, putting him in the same territory as another GOP council member, Louis Trangucci. The Republicans' plan draws Democrat Barry Fertel, who represents District 5, out of his district.

The Democrats unveiled their plan first, and it was the subject of a public hearing Wednesday night.

It balances the populations of each district, puts nearly all of the West End neighborhood within District 1 and puts all of the East End in District 2. Their plan also increases the non-Hispanic black population in District 3, the court-ordered opportunity district, to 43.2 percent, and the Hispanic portion of the population in District 1 to 61.9 percent.

Responding to input from residents of Sycamore Park and Residence Park, the Democrats have amended their initial plan to include all of Sycamore in District 1 and most of Residence Park in Districts 1 and 2, with a small part in District 4.

The Republicans, after stalling for about a week, revealed their plan Wednesday afternoon. The most obvious difference from the Democrats' plan is in its treatment of the city's North End.

Under the Democrats' plan, the North End is represented by Districts 5 and 6. The Republicans proposed putting nearly all of the North End, down to the southern edge of Wykagyl Country Club, in District 6. District 5 would become more of a horizontal rectangle and span the city's width just south of District 6.

The GOP plan also boosts the non-Hispanic black population in District 3 above 50 percent and raises the Hispanic share of the population in District 4 to 56 percent.

More details about the Republicans' plan likely will be aired at a special City Council meeting Tuesday and at a public hearing tentatively set for May 3. The Democratic-led City Council has the final say on district lines.

A third plan was developed by the Concerned New Rochelle Citizens' Redistricting Committee.

Like the Republican plan, this proposal puts the North End into one district, though the boundary of its District 6 reaches farther south. Its District 3 would have a projected black population of 48.17 percent.

But this plan may never gain official status from city officials.

After Wednesday's hearing, the council's Democrats said they would be glad to meet with the group and receive their input, but they were reluctant to give the group a seat at the table.
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